

December 18, 2019

Via E-mail to brady.mills@dps.texas.gov

Mr. Brady Mills Assistant Chief of Crime Laboratories 5800 Guadalupe St. Austin, TX 78752

Re: TFSC Disclosure #19.18: Texas Department of Public Safety- Waco (DNA,

Seized Drugs, Blood Alcohol)

Dear Mr. Mills,

At its October 25, 2019 quarterly meeting, the Commission voted to take no further action with respect to the referenced self-disclosure based upon the information provided by the laboratory at the meeting, including the vault audit, related review and notification to stakeholders. Should the laboratory identify any material changes to the information provided, please notify the Commission as soon as possible.

Thank you and please contact the Commission with any questions or concerns you may have.

Sincerely,

Kathryn Adams

Commission Coordinator

Ellrege adams